
I just want to introduce myself as your new  

Secretary of the GMC Western States  

 

My name is Blanca StClair.  My husband Hal and I are  

retired and live in Rio Rancho New Mexico. We have been avid RVers 

for many years having bought our first 'camp trailer' when we were 

Married in 1972 and have owned one type or another RV ever since. 

 

In 2013 we purchased a 1977 Royale GMC which my husband promptly 

converted to diesel, something he had always wanted to do, at least 

that's what he told me LOL. We are so thrilled with our GMC. Last year 

we actually spent about six months on the road with it, including 

attending a couple of GMC rallies and a big section of the Route 66 

starting in Chicago, Illinois and ending in Albuquerque, New Mexico. A 

most fun and amazing trip. 

 

2020 Annual Dues Are Due by December 31, 2019 

Thanks to all of our members who have already paid their 2020 

membership dues. Your continued support and participation at our 

rallies make it possible for our club to be as successful as it is.  

 

For those who haven’t renewed yet: We have decided to not mail 

the Dues Renewal letter/form to our members this year, and 

instead include it in this newsletter. We would appreciate your 

sending the completed form with your check, payable to GMCWS, to 

Armand Minnie – his address is shown on the form. It’s even easier for 

you to use PayPal. Just log in to the GMCWS website www.gmcws.org.  

Click on the tab titled Membership, scroll down to How to Renew, and 

click on the yellow PayPal button. 

   

If we don’t receive your payment by December 31, 2019 you may not 

be included in the 2020 Membership Roster. 

   

 

Bobbie Schultz, Chapter President 
760-941-1589, bobbie@daygotours.com 
 
Shirlee McArthur, First Vice President 
503-502-5277, shirlee@westcoastbc.net 
 
Jim Kanomata, Technical Vice President 
510-742-1101, jimk@appliedairfilters.com 
 
Blanca StClair, Secretary 
702-300-7911, Bstclair777@gmail.com 
 
Dave deGraffenreid, Treasurer 
949-642-6827, gmcdegraff@gmail.com 
 
Sharon Work, FMCA National Director 
541-592-5360, sharonwork@mac.com 
 
Manny Trovao, FMCA Alternate National Director 
408-923-4257, gmcers@gmail.com 
 
Donna Ventura, Newsletter Editor 
donaveee@gmail.com 

http://www.gmcws.org/
mailto:bobbie@daygotours.com
mailto:shirlee@westcoastbc.net
mailto:jimk@appliedairfilters.com
mailto:Bstclair777@gmail.com
mailto:gmcdegraff@gmail.com
mailto:sharonwork@mac.com
mailto:gmcers@gmail.com
mailto:donaveee@gmail.com















